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  Our program on 

July24th was presenter 

by Mark Sauer, the 

Founder of Bound For 

College. 

A high school diploma is 

no longer enough for 

students to build a successful, 

rewarding career in this day and age. 

While a necessary stepping stone, 

today’s students 

must go beyond a 

high school diploma 

and pursue a college 

education in order to 

truly succeed. 

Unfortunately for 

many young people, a lack of 

academic and emotional support at 

home coupled with challenging 

financial circumstances prevents them 

attending a post-secondary institution.  

   Students in Bound For College 

(formerly Delray Students First) 

programs are provided with the skills 

and resources to successfully graduate 

from high school, gain acceptances to 

first rate universities and attain 

scholarships. Bound For College 

provides underserved students with 

intense college prep tutoring, mental 

health counseling and health and 

wellness coaching in 

order to maximize 

their true potential 

and set them up for 

a lifetime of success.  

   Programs include 

ACT/SAT Tutoring, 

College Tours, College Prep, Family 

Strengthening, Sumer enrichment and 

Career Exploration. 

For more information, go to  https://

weareboundforcollege.org/ 

Delray Ranked as a Top City for Small Biz 

  Our program on July 10th 

was presented by Elizabeth 

Burrows, the Economic 

Development Manager for 

the City of Delray Beach.  

   According to the Verizon 

Business report, smaller cities can be 

an attractive option for small business 

owners looking for an industrious 

region to grow, while avoiding the 

chaos and competition of large cities. 

Unlike many of its larger 

counterparts, Delray Beach has 

strategically focused on small 

business growth as part of its overall 

economic development strategy, as 

more than 93% of its companies are 

small businesses employing 30 or 

fewer people. 

   OED is a joint office of the City of 

Delray Beach and the Delray Beach 

CRA offering site selection and 

relocation assistance; business grant 

and incentive opportunities; 

connections to community resources; 

small business and entrepreneurial 

support; workforce development; and 

business navigator services. Their 

mission is to drive and inspire the 

growth of a diverse, vibrant, 

entrepreneurial economy for all. To 

reach them, call (561) 243-7009. 

Helping Kids Get To & Succeed In College 

September 14th 

http://www.delraybeachkiwanis-sunrise.org
http://www.delraybeachkiwanis-sunrise.org
http://www.delraybeachkiwanis-sunrise.org
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    Upcoming Important Dates:                       
                     

                             Birthdays:                                        

                       August 6 -  Kevin Rickard 
           August 9 -  Matthew Byrne 

                            August 16 - Doug Martin, David Lee 
                            August 21 - Diane Alperin 
                            August 22 - Ezra Krieg 
                            August 31 - Patti Bloom 
                                                                                                                                                                                         

                                             Wedding Anniversaries: 
                 August 9 - Jay & Diane Alperin (50 years!) 
                      August 12 - Ben & Carole Bassford 
                      August 23 - Reeve & Anne Bright (44 years!) 
                                              

                                       Membership Anniversaries: 
                August 28 - Susan Ruby (26 years!) 

 

July 3rd Meeting:  Today was an impromptu meeting, replacing our 
normal Finnegan’s meeting. Doug Martin noted that it’s the biggest 
turnout all year! Larry Schroeder and Scott Youngberg were happy 
for that. Reeve Bright saluted the US Women’s Soccer team at the 
World Cup. Dave Freeburn, Peggy Kelleher and Suzanne Fisher 
cheered on Delray’s own Coco Gauff at Wimbleton. Alberta Rickard 
was happy to be President again. Suzanne and Ezra Krieg thanked 
her for that. Ezra also said his doctor told him he is the healthiest fat 
person he knows.  Steve Rubin is celebrating his 1st week as not 
being President and Mark Scheinbaum donated a dollar to start 
Steve’s Presidential Library. Bill Morse wished everyone a happy 4th 
of July. Matt Byrne welcomed his guest Wayne Henry and he got his 
“new “Kiwanis Membership Card” from International. Peggy Kelleher 
had great weather during her trip to Buffalo. Gina Sablo returned from 
California and is happy to be here. Guest Tom Carney put in $5 and 
submitted his member application. Finally, Jay Alperin is going out 
west for a couple of weeks and is happy Bill Morse will be greeter in 
his absence. Everyone else was “Just Happy”. 

July 10th Meeting:  Bob Barcinski is happy his wife is doing well 
after having by-pass surgery. Alberta Rickard was happy for that. 
Mark Scheinbaum is starting a long overdue vacation tomorrow. 
Dave Freeburn is still happy for the US Women’s Soccer team 
Championship. Peggy Kelleher had an exciting week last week 
including great weather in Buffalo. Ezra Krieg is tired of fighting for 
equal pay for women’s sports and Bill Morse said it was 60 years ago 
he enlisted in the Air Force. Scott Youngberg is a big fan of the Tour 
de France. Everyone else was “Just Happy”. 

July 17th Meeting:  Peggy Kelleher was instrumental in getting a 
$2,000 grant from Morgan Stanley. Everyone put in for Peggy’s efforts. 
Jay Alperin had a great 11 days in the Northern Rockys’ traveling 
1,700 miles. Carlene Laseter also had a great trip covering 2,400 
miles. Reeve Bright added he did “zero” miles last week. Ezra Krieg 
got a call from son Max in Ca. and did a $1 salute to David Freeburn. 
Ezra & David were part of a group of 4 that all left their credit cards at 
a restaurant the other night. Alberta Rickard acknowledged this as 
her “Hump week” - halfway point of her Presidency. Everyone else was 
JH. 

July 24th Meeting:  Tom Carney will be inducted next week. Jay 
Alperin and Ezra KJrieg welcomed him to the club. Scott Youngberg 
is happy that Pro Football training camps begin today and Peggy 
Kelleher can’t wait until College football starts in 4 weeks. Matt 
Byrne and his mother were arrested for crossing the line into Area 51 
and Mike Salem’s niece graduated high school. Reeve 
Bright noted the piles of FSU gear at Costco compared to 
very little for UM. Carlene Laseter noted that Steve 
Rubin’s loss of control of the meeting isn’t as bad as 
Alberta’s. Alberta Rickard is happy to keep us alert by 
her mismanagement. Everyone else was “Just Happy”. 

      If you have something for the newsletter,  
please send it to  Scott Youngberg  via E-mail:  
esysy@att.net          ——Thank you                                                                  

  $ $ $  Happy Dollars  $ $ $  Other Doings. . . . . . 

   Hail! President of the Month! 

           ****** July****** 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

            Alberta Rickard 

   Here are the upcoming scheduled POTM’s: 

 

         August  -  Gene Sapino 

    September -  Ezra Krieg 

             Thank You! 
 At our impromptu meeting on July 3rd, Reeve 

Bright stepped up to provide the program. At 

the end, as is our tradition, the speaker pulls 

the “winning ticket”....In this case, he pulled 

his own number! (I don’t think I’ve ever seen Reeve  

speechless as he was in this case). How ‘bout dat? 

We recently learned that Terrill Pyburn 

Barton has a new son that she and her 

husband adopted. CONGRATULATIONS!!! 

The Morgan Stanley Foundation has approved a 

grant of $2,000 to our club. Thanks to Peggy 

Kelleher for her continuing dedication and 

work to get this done. AWESOME Job ! 

July 31st Meeting:   Today we inducted two new members into our 
club, Tom Carney and Mark Scheinbaum. Everybody put in to 
welcome them to the club. Mark’s wife Cary was happy to see Mark 
back in Kiwanis. Frequent visitor from Jacksonville, Wes Caldwell, 
put in a whopping $30 to commemorate his 30th year since being 

President of our club, and to see our club as viable as 
ever. Matt Byrne added he was happy to receive his 
Kiwanis Magazine. Carlene Laseter is “escaping” to 
Tampa for the weekend and Ezra Krieg has a 
conundrum...do I cheer for the Dolphin’s to win or lose 
for a top draft pick next year? Stay Tuned! 
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     Keys to a heart- 
  healthy diet (Part 3) 

           Focus on  
   high-fiber food 

A diet high in fiber can lower “bad” cholesterol and 

provide nutrients that help protect against heart 

disease. As an added bonus, it may also help you to 

lose weight. Since fiber stays in the stomach longer 

than other foods, the feeling of fullness will stay with 

you much longer, helping you eat less. Fiber also moves 

fat through your digestive system quicker so less of it is 

absorbed. And when you fill up on fiber, you’ll also have 

more energy for exercising. 

Insoluble fiber is found in whole grains, wheat cereals, 

and vegetables such as carrots, celery, and tomatoes. 

Soluble fiber sources include barley, oatmeal, beans, 

nuts, and fruits such as apples, berries, citrus fruits, 

and pears. 

   

  The “Golden”   

      Years …  

   
 

   I am a senior citizen... 
 

- I'm the life of the party... even 

when it lasts 'till 8pm. 

 

- I'm very good at opening childproof caps with a 

hammer. 

 

- I'm usually interested in going home before I get to 

where I'm going. 

 

- I'm good on a trip for at least an hour without my 

aspirin, antacid... 

 

- I'm the first one to find the bathroom wherever I go. 

 

- I'm awake many hours before my body allows me to 

get up. 

 

- I'm smiling all the time because I can't hear a word 

you're saying. 

 

- I'm very good at telling stories...over and over and 

over and over. 

 

- I'm aware that other people's grandchildren are not as 

bright as mine. 

   Bringing Magic to     

   Specially Enabled  

          Children   

   Our program on July 31st was 

presented by Sandra Seiden, the Florida 

State Director of Personal Ponies. 

   Personal Ponies Ltd., Inc. is part of a 

unique national non-profit charity 

dedicated to providing pony visits to hospitals, schools 

with exceptional education programs, nursing homes, 

veteran hospitals, and learning centers such as EASTER 

SEALS AND ARC- anywhere their ponies special touch is 

needed. Personal Ponies also provides site "farm" visits to 

groups such as JARC and Gold Coast Down Syndrome 

Association which enables them to spend special 

"Therapeutic Pony Time".   

   When Sandra saw what being around miniature ponies 

did for her special needs son, she knew she had to share 

the ponies with other children who faced the same 

challenges.  "Very often, a child with special needs 

doesn't have a best friend.  The ponies do not judge or 

laugh; they seem to understand and a trusting friendship 

develops.  Personal Ponies promotes an "I CAN" attitude 

by allowing the child to interact through tasks such as 

grooming, handling, stall maintenance and feeding the 

pony.  It is our goal this "I CAN" attitude will carry over 

to school, family and social settings." 

   For more information, go to www.personalponies-fl.org. 

Interclubs 
                    Steve Rubin, Chairman 

   Our Club Visits the  

         Boca Club 

   We had a very successful Interclub 

meeting at the Boca Raton club on August 1st. In 

attendance were: His Interclubness Steve Rubin, Jay 

Alperin, Ezra Krieg, Dave Freeburn and Peggy 

Kelleher. Thanks for participating. It’s always fun to see 

how the other clubs do it. 
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     Calendar Of Events  

 

August 12 ...First Day of School “High Fives” 

                    7:30 am  

                    Orchard View Elementary 

 

August 15-18... Florida District   

                  Kiwanis Convention 

                    Omni Orlando Resort at  

                         ChampionsGate   

 

 

September 14 ...  37th Annual 

                            “Swing For Kids”  

                           Golf Tournament 

                            7:30 am 

        

  Membership 
   Carlene Laseter - Chairperson   

 

 

          Meet Our  

   Newest Members 

 

Mark Scheinbaum  

Mark was born in Brooklyn, New York. 

He obtained a Bachelor degree in 

Political Science, Hunter College/CUNY; 

Master of Arts in Political Science, 

University South Florida, 1976; and 

Postgraduate work, University Florida, 

1977. 

   Mark currently works as a financial 

planner, stockbroker with Shearson 

Financial Services in Boca Raton. He 

has also served as a Certified trainer for Kiwanis 

International; Adjunct Prof. International Relations and 

Political Science, Florida International University; Journalist; 

Talk host Station WFTL-AM Paxson Communications, Miami, 

since 1993; Former Board Member, Biscayne Bay Kiwanis 

Club. Past Pres. Club Kiwanis Canal de Panama; and past 

board member The American Society of Panama. 

   His other interests include hunting, fishing, soccer, 

baseball, and golf. Mark currently lives in Delray with his 

wife Cary. 

           Tom Carney 

Tom has been a Delray Beach resident 

since 1995. He received his B.S. degree 

from Spring Hill College , Law degree 

(J.D.) from Boston College Law School 

and Masters of Law (LLM - Taxation) 

from Georgetown University Law School.  

Tom has been an Attorney practicing law 

in the State of Florida since 1984, 

forming Carney Legal Group (now Carney 

Stanton) in Delray Beach in 1995. 

   A founder of  Carney Bank (now part of the Wells Fargo 

system), a local bank dedicated to serving local businesses.  

He is also a former legislative attorney with the Internal 

Revenue Service and a former tax counsel for the 

Committee on Ways and Means at the United States House 

of Representatives.  

   Tom has served on several Delray Beach committees and 

was elected to the City Commission in March, 2011, and 

served as a Commissioner and Mayor.  He is also active in a 

variety of other charitable organizations,  

   Tom and his wife, Lucie, have been married for 42 years 

and have two adult children. Hobbies include fishing, travel, 

and (sometimes) golf.  

       Welcome Mark & Tom! 

    Visit our Website: 
     www.delraybeach  

     kiwanis-sunrise.org 

 The Delray    

   Chamber  

Reaches Out   

Our program on July 17th 

was presented by 

Stephanie Immelman, the 

Interim CEO of the Delray 

Beach Chamber of 

Commerce. 

   Known worldwide as a 

vibrant, intimate town with big city sophistication, Delray 

Beach is a gem of South Florida, directly on the Atlantic 

Ocean. The city has upscale shops, fine restaurants, 

nighttime entertainment and, of course, the 

incomparable beauty of nearly two miles of award-

winning beaches.  

   The Greater Delray Beach Chamber of Commerce is 

over 1000 businesses and professional firms working 

together to make the Delray Beach area a better place to 

live, work, and play. Together, they aim to keep Delray 

Beach a great community.  

   For nine decades the Greater Delray Beach Chamber of 

Commerce has served as the hub of business where 

stakeholders intersect with government, technology, 

health care, education, economic development, tourism, 

arts, culture and non-profit interests. If you are a 

business owner — whether large or small — the 

Chamber is the place where you can connect with every 

aspect that makes up the community. You’ll be amazed 

when you hear about the types of businesses that have 

relocated to Delray Beach in the last two years. Our long

-time business owners coupled with our new up and 

coming entrepreneurs create a vibrant business 

landscape like no other. For more information go to 

www.delraybeach.com 

http://www.delraybeachkiwanis-sunrise.org
http://www.delraybeachkiwanis-sunrise.org
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   50/50 Winners:  
  Here are the holders of      

    the “Winning Tickets”    

         for last month:  

 
 

 
    

          July 3 - Reeve Bright 

  July 10 - Peggy Kelleher 

  July 17 - Doug Martin 

  July 24 - Scott (The Man) Youngberg 

  July 31 - Alberta Rickard 

  HUMAN AND  

SPIRITUAL VALUES 
(One of the six Objects of Kiwanis)  

  
  “Be nice to people on your way 
up, because you’re going to meet 
them all on your way down.” 

                     JIMMY DURANTE 

    Upcoming Meeting Programs   
 

 8/8  Finnegan’s- See You at the “Happy Hour”                  

          meeting, Thursday, August 8th, at 6:00 pm. 

8/14 Wounded Veterans Relief Fund 

8/21 HATT Foundation 

8/28 Big Brother, Big Sisters 

9/5  Finnegan’s- See You at the “Happy Hour”                  

          meeting, Thursday, September 5th, at 6:00 pm. 

9/11 Citizens Climate Lobby 

9/18 Non Profit Entrepreneurship Institute 

9/25 POLICE APPRECIATION 

10/3 Finnegan’s- See You at the “Happy Hour”                  

          meeting, Thursday, October 3rd, at 6:00 pm. 

10/9 Paul's Place 

10/16 Erica Whitfield 

10/23 Janet Meeks 

10/30 ACLU 

11/7 Finnegan’s- See You at the “Happy Hour”                  

          meeting, Thursday, November 7th, at 6:00 pm. 

11/13 Tentative:  Community Foundation 

11/20 Shamrock Restoration 

11/27 All Nets 

12/5 Finnegan’s- See You at the “Happy Hour”                  

          meeting, Thursday, December 5th, at 6:00 pm. 

12/11 City Manager’s Office 

12/18 Annie Appleseed Project 

12/25 --- No Meeting--- Merry Christmas 

      

     Please contact Ezra Krieg at  
     954-260-8838 if you have  
  a program idea for our meetings.  

1)Fact or Crap - The 

alcohol in wine 

evaporates when it is 

exposed to high heat. 

2) Fact or Crap - Betty 

Crocker was a Cub Scout 

den mother. 

3) Fact or Crap - The Ferris wheel was 

invented to rival the Eiffel Tower. 

4) Fact or Crap - One cannot purchase a 

"Tiffany Blue Box" by itself from a Tiffany 

& Co. store. 

5) Fact or Crap - The original name for the 

game Twister was Pretzel. 

6) Fact or Crap - Elevator music was first 

used to encourage riders to talk to each 

other. 

7) Fact or Crap - A champagne cork 

should pop loudly, because that signifies 

bad air leaving the bottle.     

                (Answers on Page 9) 

Answering Machine Messages . . . .  

 ... Hi. Now you say something. 

...  Hi, I'm not home right now 

but my answering machine is, 

so you can talk to it instead. 

Wait for the beep. 

...  You know what I hate about 

answering machine messages? 

They go on and on, wasting your time. I mean, all they 

really need to say is, "We aren't in, leave a message." 

That's why I've decided to keep mine simple and short. 

I pledge to you, dearest caller, that you will never have 

to suffer through another long answering machine 

message when you call me... 

 Behind every successful man is his woman.  

 Behind the fall of a successful man  

 is usually another woman. 

http://us.fotolia.com/id/10753832
http://us.fotolia.com/id/6481969
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On July 4th, 1776 

the Continental 

Congress adopted 

the Declaration of 

Independence, 

which announced 

that the 13 

colonies were independent sovereign states and not a 

part of the British Empire any longer. Instead, these 13 

states were a new nation called the United States of 

America. The Declaration of Independence was adopted 

more than a year after the Revolutionary War had 

begun. The war started because the British Empire tried 

to impose taxes on the colonies to pay off their debts 

and because of disagreement as to the British 

Parliament's authority in the colonies. The Declaration 

of Independence formally declared the independence of 

the United States of America. This historical document 

now sits at the National Archives in Washington, D.C. 

Interesting Declaration of Independence Facts: 

July 2, 1776 is the day 

that the Continental 

Congress actually voted 

for independence. John 

Adams, in his writings, 

even noted that July 2 

would be remembered in 

the annals of American 

history and would be 

marked with fireworks 

and celebrations. The 

written Declaration of 

Independence was dated 

July 4 but wasn't actually 

signed by the delegates 

until August 2. John 

Hancock was the first and 

only person to sign the Declaration on July 4, 1776. 

Fifty-six delegates eventually signed the document, 

although all were not present on that day in August. 

The names of the signers were released publicly in early 

1777. So that famous painting showing the signing of 

the Declaration on July 4, 1776, is a bit of an 

exaggeration. 

Thomas Jefferson is considered by many to be the 

author of this important document but he was a 

member of five-person committee consisting of 

Benjamin Franklin, Roger Sherman, Robert Livingston, 

John Adams and himself. 

Robert Livingston did not sign the Declaration of 

Independence even though he contributed to its 

creation. He didn't agree with the timing of declaring 

independence. 

The Declaration of Independence was signed by 56 men 

representing 13 colonies. 

8 of the 56 men who signed the Declaration of 

Independence were from Britain. 

The Declaration suffered from a lack of early respect. 

The Declaration (and celebrating its signing) was stuck 

in a feud between the Federalists (of John Adams) and 

the Republicans (of Thomas Jefferson).  The Declaration 

and its anniversary day weren’t widely celebrated until 

the Federalists faded away from the political scene after 

1812. 

After the adoption of the Declaration of Independence, 

the “Committee of Five”—Thomas Jefferson, John 

Adams, Benjamin Franklin, Roger Sherman and Robert 

R. Livingston—was charged with overseeing the 

reproduction of the approved text. This was completed 

at the shop of Philadelphia printer John Dunlap. On July 

5, Dunlap’s copies were dispatched across the 13 

colonies to newspapers, local officials and the 

commanders of the Continental troops. These rare 

documents, known as “Dunlap broadsides,” predate the 

engrossed version signed 

by the delegates. Of the 

hundreds thought to have 

been printed on the night 

of July 4, only 26 copies 

survive. Most are held in 

museum and library 

collections, but three are 

privately owned. 

Who Signed and In What 

Order? John Hancock 

signed first, with a large 

hand right in the middle 

because he was the 

President of the 

Congress. The others 

signed by state 

delegation, beginning in 

the upper right in one column, and then proceeding in 

five other columns, arranged from the northernmost 

state (New Hampshire) to the southernmost (Georgia). 

George Washington did not sign the Declaration of 

Independence because in July 1776 he was in New York 

preparing to defend Manhattan against the British. 

New delegates joining the Congress were also allowed 

to sign. Eight men signed the Declaration who did not 

take seats in Congress until after July 4: Matthew 

Thornton, William Williams, Benjamin Rush, George 

Clymer, James Smith, George Taylor, George Ross, and 

Charles Carroll of Carrollton. Matthew Thornton did not 

take a seat in Congress until November. By the time 

that he signed it, there wasn't any space for his name 

next to the other New Hampshire delegates, so he 

placed his signature at the end of the document. 

Reeve Bright’s 4th of July Program - Facts About the Declaration 
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Please Note: The tournament is now only 1 

month away, it’s important to sign up 
Sponsors and get Raffle Prizes. We Need 

Everyone’s Help! To date, We only have 10 
hole sponsors and 4 teams signed up. That’s 

not enough. 

   The sooner someone signs up as a sponsor, 
the more publicity they will get as we grow 

closer to the event. Platinum, Gold and Silver 
sponsors will receive the biggest splashes, but 

everyone will get mentioned in all our 

advertising.  For more information and If you 
are playing, sponsoring or both, You can 

register now  on-line by going to:  

  http://www.kiwanis-swingforkids.com/ 
   We can accept credit cards on our website, 
so please keep that in mind. 
   It will be a FUN event and 

will ultimately benefit the 
children and other projects 

in our area. 

http://www.kiwanis-swingforkids.com/


    The Kiwanis Club of Delray Beach    “Doing Great Things”           Page  8 

 

The 

     Krieg’s Korner 
As a regular feature of our weekly meetings,  

Ezra Krieg brings us up to date with what 

happened on  “This Date in History” 

Here are a few interesting items from the past  

few weeks:  

July 3: 
1608   The city of Quebec was founded by Samuel de 

Champlain. 

1775   Gen. George Washington took command of the Continental Army at 

Cambridge, Mass. 

1863  Tthe Civil War Battle of Gettysburg in Pennsylvania ended after three days 

in a major victory for the North as Confederate troops retreated. 

1890   Idaho became the 43rd state. 

1930   Congress created the Veterans Administration. 

1985   The time-travel comedy "Back to the Future," starring Michael J. Fox and 

Christopher Lloyd, was released in movie theaters. 

1986   President Ronald Reagan presided over a ceremony in New York Harbor 

that saw the relighting of the renovated Statue of Liberty. 

1988   The USS Vincennes shot down an Iran Air jetliner over the Persian Gulf, 

killing all 290 people aboard. 

2005   A NASA space probe, Deep Impact, hit its comet target as planned in a 

mission to learn how the solar system formed.  
 Birthdays: 
 Actor Michael Cole (”The Mod Squad”) is 79 

 Singer Judith Durham of The Seekers is 76 

 Writer Dave Barry is 72 

 Talk show host Montel Williams is 63 

 Actor Tom Cruise is 57 

 Actress Connie Nielsen (”Gladiator”) is 55 

 Actress Yeardley (”The Simpsons”) is 55 

 Actress Andrea Barber (”Full House”) is 43 

July 10: 
1850   Vice President Millard Fillmore became president following the death of 

Zachary Taylor. 

1890   Wyoming became the 44th state. 

1940   During World War II, the 114-day Battle of Britain began as Nazi forces 

began attacking southern England by air. By late October, Britain managed to 
repel the Luftwaffe, which suffered heavy losses. 

1962   The Telstar communications satellite was launched from Cape Canaveral, 

Fla. 

1964   The album "A Hard Day's Night" by the Beatles was released. 

1973   The Bahamas became independent after three centuries of British colonial 

rule. 

1985   Coca-Cola Co., bowing to pressure from irate customers after the 

introduction of New Coke, said it would resume selling its old formula. 

1992   A federal judge in Miami sentenced former Panamanian leader Manuel 

Noriega to 40 years in prison on drug and racketeering charges. 
1999   The U.S. women's soccer team won the World Cup at the Rose Bowl in 

Pasadena, Calif. 

 Birthdays: 
 Actor William Smithers (”Dallas,” `’Peyton Place”) is 92 

 Actor Robert Pine (”CHiPS”) is 78 

 Folk singer Arlo Guthrie is 72 

 Actress Fiona Shaw (”True Blood,” `’Harry Potter” films) is 61 

 Actor Alec Mapa (”Ugly Betty” `’Half & Half”) is 54 

 Country singer Gary LeVox of Rascal Flatts is 49 

 Actress Sofia Vergara (”Modern Family”) is 47 

 Singer Imelda May is 45 
 Actor Chiwetel Ejiofor (”12 Years a Slave”) is 42 

 Singer Jessica Simpson is 39  

July 17: 
1821   Spain ceded Florida to the United States. 

1898   Spanish troops in Santiago, Cuba, surrendered to U.S. forces during the 

Spanish-American War. 

1945   President Harry S. Truman, Soviet leader Josef Stalin and British Prime 

Minister Winston Churchill began meeting at Potsdam in the final Allied summit of 

World War II. 

1955   Disneyland opened in Anaheim, Calif. 

1975   An Apollo spaceship docked with a Soyuz spacecraft in orbit in the first 

superpower linkup of its kind. 

 Birthdays: 
 Actor Donald Sutherland is 84 
 Actress-singer Diahann Carroll is 84 

 Guitarist Spencer Davis of the Spencer Davis Group is 80 

 Actress Lucie Arnaz is 68 

 Actor David Hasselhoff is 67 

 Actress Nancy Giles (“China Beach”) is 59 

 Contemporary Christian singer Susan Ashton is 52 

 Actress Bitty Schram (“Monk”) is 51 
 Country singer Luke Bryan is 43 

 Actor Tom Cullen (“Downton Abbey”) is 34 

July 24: 
1847   Mormon leader Brigham Young and his followers arrived in the valley of 

the Great Salt Lake in present-day Utah. 

1866   Tennessee became the first state to be readmitted to the Union after the 

Civil War. 

1959   During a visit to the Soviet Union, Vice President Richard M. Nixon and 

Soviet leader Nikita Khrushchev compared the merits of capitalism and 

communism in the "kitchen debate," so-named because it took place at a model 

kitchen at a U.S. exhibition. 

1979   A Miami jury convicted Ted Bundy of first-degree murder in the slayings of 

two Florida State University sorority sisters. 

2005   Lance Armstrong won a seventh consecutive Tour de France. 
 Birthdays: 
 Actor John Aniston (“Days of Our Lives”) is 86 

 Comedian Ruth Buzzi is 83 

 Actor Mark Goddard (“Lost in Space”) is 83 

 Actor Chris Sarandon is 77 

 Comedian Gallagher is 73 

 Actor Robert Hays (“Airplane!”) is 72 

 Actor Michael Richards (“Seinfeld”) is 70 

 Actress Lynda Carter is 68 

 Actress Laura Leighton (“Melrose Place”) is 51 

 Director Patty Jenkins (“Wonder Woman”) is 48 

 Actress Jamie Denbo (“Orange Is The New Black”) is 46  

July 31: 
1777   The Marquis de Lafayette, a 19-year-old French nobleman, was made a 

major-general in the American Continental Army. 

1914   The New York Stock Exchange closed due to the outbreak of World War I. 

(Trading didn't resume until December.) 

1964   The American space probe Ranger 7 transmitted pictures of the moon's 

surface. 

1972   Democratic vice-presidential candidate Thomas Eagleton withdrew from 

the ticket with George McGovern following disclosures that Eagleton had once 

undergone psychiatric treatment. 

1977   The "Son of Sam" killer claimed his last victims when he shot and killed 

Stacy Moskowitz, 20, and seriously wounded her date as they sat in a parked car 

in Brooklyn, N.Y. (David Berkowitz was arrested less than two weeks later. He is 

serving six sentences of 25 years to life.) 

1990   Nolan Ryan became the 20th major league pitcher to win 300 games as 

his Texas Rangers beat the Milwaukee Brewers 11-3. 

2008   Scientists reported the Phoenix spacecraft had confirmed the presence of 

frozen water in Martian soil. 

2011   President Barack Obama and congressional leaders announced a historic 

agreement on emergency legislation to avert the nation's first-ever financial 

default. 
          Birthdays: 
 Actor Don Murray is 90 

 Actress Susan Flannery (“Bold and the Beautiful”) is 80 

 Actress Geraldine Chaplin is 75 

 Singer Gary Lewis of Gary Lewis and the Playboys is 74 

 Actor James Read (“Legally Blonde”) is 66 

 Actor Michael Biehn (“The Terminator,” ”Aliens”) is 63 

 Actor Wesley Snipes is 57 

 “Harry Potter” author J.K. Rowling is 54 

 Actor Dean Cain (“Lois and Clark”) is 53 

  

AND…..”If you’re sitting in a 

bar this afternoon, like Jay and 

his friends will be doing…..and 

Country singer Zac Brown of 

the Zac Brown Band comes in, 

we hope that you will buy him 

a “Knee-Deep” drink, as he is 

41 years old today.     
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The 

    This Month’s  

  Sudoku Puzzle….   

 A sudoku puzzle is a grid of 9 by 9 

squares that has been divided into 9 

smaller regions of 3 by 3 squares. The 

goal is to write the numbers 1 through 

9 in the squares so: 

• Each horizontal row has every number only once. 

• Each vertical column has every number only once. 

• Each 3 by 3  region has every number only once. 

    Difficulty– Very Hard. Be sure to use a pencil!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                       (Answers on Page 10) 

       Here Comes  

 “Little Johnny” 

     Little Johnny was in class and the 

teacher announced that they were going 

to try something different to help 

everyone get to know each other a little 

better, and to help with their spelling. 

She explained, "I want you to stand up 

and give us the occupation of your father, spell it, and 

say one thing he would give us all if he was here today." 

The first student raised her hand to volunteer. "Marcy," 

the teacher said. "You may go first." Marcy replied, "My 

father is a banker. B-A-N-K-E-R and if he was here today, 

he would give us all a shiny new penny." The teacher 

said, "Very nice, Marcy, who wants to go next?" 

Kevin stood up and announced, "My father is a baker. B-A

-K-E-R and if he was here today, he would give us all a 

freshly-baked cookie." "Very good," the teacher told 

Kevin. 

Jeff was next, and he said, "My father is an accountant. A

-K, no wait, A-C-K, no..." Before he could attempt to spell 

it once more, the teacher cut him off and told him to sit 

back down and to think about it for a while. When he 

thought he knew how to spell it, he could stand back up 

and try again. 

Little Johnny raised his hand in excitement hoping to be 

acknowledged by the teacher. The teacher called on little 

Johnny to go next. 

Johnny said, "My father is a bookie. B-O-O-K-I-E and if 

he was here today, he would give us all 20:1 odds Jeff 

will never be able to spell "accountant." 

   

Answers.......... 
 
1) Fact - If in the cooking process 

the wine is reduced to "dry" (no 

liquid remains, just a syrupy 

glaze), the alcohol has evaporated. 

2) Crap - she was created in 1921 

to solve a mail crisis. People were 

mailing a fictitious kitchen expert after a Gold Medal Flour 

promotion. Crocker came from a recently retired director 

of the company, and Betty was used because it sounded 

"friendly". 

3) Fact - Built in for the 1893 Worlds Fair by George W. 

Ferris. Fair organizers wanted to outshine the Eiffel 

Tower, which had been revealed at the Worlds Fair four 

years earlier. The wheel was later abandonded, then 

demolished in 1906. 

 

4) Fact - this rule is very strongly enforced. No amount of 

money will be accepted for the box alone. It must contain 

a Tiffany & Co. article that has been sold and for which 

Tiffany & Co store is responsible. 

5) Fact - The game was never released under any name 

other than Twister but it was called Pretzel as it was 

designed and sold. In 1966 it came out and was the first 

game in history to use the human body as a full-fledged 

playing piece. 

6) Fact - Music was initially used to cover up some of the 

noise in elevators and to soothe riders who were afraid of 

falling. 

7) Fact - The cork should not pop. As the saying goes, 

"The ear's gain is the palate's loss". Popping the cork 

destroys carbonation. When opened properly, the cork 

should come off with a quiet sigh. 
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The 

The Delray Beach Kiwanis Club was  

Chartered in 1973 as the Kiwanis Club of 

Delray Beach-Sunrise and is operating in 

Division 21 of the Florida District. 
Club Mailing Address: PO Box 7083, Delray Beach, Fl.33482 
 
       2018-19  Kiwanis Int’l  President: 
                          Poly Lat  
 

        2018-19  Florida Kiwanis Governor: 

                       Steve LeBlanc  
            Email: stephenjohnleblanc@gmail.com  

        2018-19  Division 21 Lt. Governor: 
                      (open) 

             Other Division 21 Clubs:   

 

        Boca Raton-1st & 3rd Thursdays, 4 p.m. 
       Clive Daniels Furniture Store Upstairs  
       1351 NW Boca Raton Blvd  
       Boca Raton  (NW Corner Glades Road & NW 2nd Ave) 
 
   Boynton Beach - Tuesdays, 12 Noon 
       Bru’s Room 
       1333 N. Congress Ave    
       Boynton Beach 
 
   Gold Coast Knights-1st & 3rd Wed., 7 p.m. 
       Duffy's Sports Grill 
       Linton Boulevard and Federal Highway 
       Delray Beach 
  
   Green Acres - Wednesdays, 12 Noon 
       New China Buffet 
       5841 Lake Worth Road 
       Greenacres 
  
   Hypoluxo-Lantana - Tuesdays, 7:00 a.m. 
        Maddock Park 
        1200 West Drew Street 
        Lantana 
  
   Lake Worth - Tuesdays, 8 a.m. 
         Too-Jays Restaurant 
         419 Lake Avenue 
         Lake Worth 
 

         Florida Kiwanis Foundation:   

         2018-19  President:  Winifred Holland  
               Email: Winnieh1024@gmail.com  
        Div. 21 Trustee:  Tom Thayer 
            E-mail: TomThayer@Earthlink.net 

    Governor’s  Message           
    by Steve LeBlanc, Florida Kiwanis Governor  

  

      With this being the penultimate edition of the 

Governor’s Message for the 2018-19 Kiwanis year, 

one primary question comes to mind…Where did 

the time go? It seems like only last week we were 

traveling the District to visit with all of you at your respective 

DCMs celebrating your club’s accomplishments.       

   When we last visited through this message, it was Mother’s 

Day. Now, we have the Fourth of July firmly in the rearview 

mirror! Since that time, we have participated in several events 

across the district including division council meetings, Key Club 

and CKI events and our own club activities. A visit to Div. 19 in 

May allowed us to celebrate all that the division does for 

students through scholarship awards and to visit one of the 

largest new club charters of the previous year (Gateway – Fort 

Myers). Our travels then took us to the June BOD meeting for FL 

Key Club in Orlando. These meetings are an opportunity to 

assess the new LTGs and Executive Officers as they begin their 

year-long journey in learning valuable leadership skills. It is 

truly inspiring! From there, we prepared for and then attended 

the Kiwanis International Convention at Walt Disney World 

Resort in Orlando, FL. Thousands of Kiwanians from around the 

world gathered in our home district to celebrate the year and 

prepare for the future…and have some fun while doing it! The 

ICON event was a true success with excellent keynote speakers, 

well attended and interesting workshops and a great time 

connecting with friends from all over the world.  

   With regard to the growth of the Florida Kiwanis family, 

hosting the ICON had the added benefit of a second visit from 

the Eye of the Tiger new club building team. In three days 

before convention, new clubs were successfully set up in 

Sebring, FL and Auburndale, FL. Many thanks to the FL 

Kiwanians, led by new club All-Star Joe Meyer and Div. 15 LTG 

Ray Kriegbaum who were instrumental in this venture becoming 

a reality. This effort brings the current new club total to eight 

(8) with three others currently in the works. We look forward to 

giving a complete membership growth report to the district at 

the upcoming Florida District Convention in August.  

   As we turn our focus toward the August convention, it is time 

to begin the transfer of duties in the Governor's office to Allen 

Yergovich and Roger Neves. Chris & I are so proud to be serving 

the FL District alongside such wonderful and genuine human 

beings as Allen & Roger and we pledge our total support to their 

endeavors in the coming year. Also, Vice Governor Mary Lynn 

Desjarlais is planning a wonderful Caring Corner for this year’s 

convention and she needs the support of all clubs and members 

in our annual campaign for SLP support through the Florida 

Kiwanis Foundation. If you have not already registered for 

convention and made your hotel reservations, one question 

comes to mind…What are you waiting for? Our annual family 

reunion is sure to be everything we want it to be and more. 

Please come and join us at the Omni International hotel in 

Orlando. We can’t wait to see you!! 

Steve & Chris LeBlanc 

Sudoku Puzzle….Answers 
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The 

       From Our Photographer’s    

        Camera…… 
   Our Trusty photographer and a helper or two 

giving us some great memories from recent 
meetings and events.  ENJOY! 


